Wormholt News

Friday 26th May
Head's Chat

Dear Families,

We have come to the end of another busy half term at Wormholt.

Well done again to all the Year 2 and 6 children, who excelled themselves in their SATs.

Also well done to all the other children who have also worked extremely hard and made fantastic
progress.

We are all now ready to have a week off and recharge our batteries, ready for the last and busiest half
term of the year.

The week after half term, we have our Sports Days. | very much hope as many of you as possible can
come and cheer on the children.

I'd like to remind parents about the uniform changes for the Autumn Term. We sent out a survey last
term and the feedback was great! From September 2023, all children will wear a light blue polo shirt, a
navy blue sweatshirt and grey trousers or skirt/dress. You can still buy the sweatshirts/cardigans with
logos but you don't have to. PE kits will, from September, be a light blue t-shirt and dark shorts/tracksuit
bottoms. These changes should make the children look smart, as they will all be in the same colours.
Also, the uniform can be bought in lots of supermarkets like Asda, Tesco and Sainsbury’s and is very
reasonably priced.

We also sent a survey out about a new end of day time. Thank you for your responses. Nearly every
single parent voted for the 3.15pm finish, with our start of day staying the same. This new end time will
start from September 2023.

| hope you all have a lovely restful half term break. | look forward to seeing you back on Monday 5th
June.

Anika Hargie

Headteacher
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Our Sports Day will be held in June this year. 8 0 TS D‘RY
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e Early Years and Key Stage 1 will be on Wednesday 7th
June in Wormbholt Park from 9.30am
e Key Stage 2 will be on Thursday 8th June at The Linford Christie stadium from 10.00am

Children's Book Project
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We have to say a very big THANK YOU to the Children's Book Project for c h | ld I"e n S
their generous book donation. They are a wonderful charity that works q
with settings across the UK to redistribute thousands of new and gently .
used books to children and their families. The Children's Book Project p I“OJ e ct

continues to support Wormholt Park School by kindly donating enough

books to ensure that every child receives a free book to take home and

keep. The children came to visit the Pop Up Book shop held in the bottom hall to select their book. It
was very exciting and there were lots of lovely books to choose from. You can find out more about the
Children Book Project on their website that can be found on the link here.

Class Assemblies

Please note the change of dates. New dates for class assemblies being held in the Summer term are:

e Friday 16th June 2023 - Ottawa (Reception)
e Friday 23rd June 2023 - Harare & Havana (Year 1)
e Friday 30th June 2023 - Oslo (Reception)

These are held in the bottom hall from 10.00am to 10.15am. Doors open at 9.55am. Please don't be
late as this can be upsetting for children expecting you to be there from the start. It is also disruptive
for the rest of the children.

Please can we remind you that any photographs or videos taken during class assemblies are for
personal use only and should NOT be shared on any social media.


https://childrensbookproject.co.uk/

Year 2 Trip to The Tower of London

Year 2 had a fabulous trip to the Tower of London. We saw many of
the famous sights we have been learning about, including The Shard,
Tower bridge, the River Thames and lots more!

We then had such fun exploring the Tower of London, including the
dungeons! We walked over a real drawbridge, chatted with the
Beefeaters and saw the legendary ravens. We visited the White Tower
and were very impressed by the armour, we even spotted a dragon! We climbed up to the top of the
battlements and saw an amazing view of London Bridge. All in all, it was a great day and the best end
to our history project. Ms Fisher

Year 6 White Rose Bakery Project

Year 6 have spent the past 2 weeks working on a bakery project in their White Rose maths sessions.
The project involved using ratio and proportion to scale up and down the recipe ingredients and it also
used the 4 operations to calculate shopping bills and discounts and whether deals were actually a good
deal or not. We then looked at profit and loss and how much you would have to sell a cupcake for to
break even based on the cost of the ingredients and we used nets of packaging to calculate area,
perimeter and volume. We finally calculated time problems using cooking scenarios and yesterday we
actually made the cupcakes. Who knew that maths could taste so good!



Speech and Language Support for Parents and Carers

The Bi-borough Communication Hub is an online speech and language resource developed by
Westminster and Kensington & Chelsea. Their resource hub is full of free information and advice for
parents to support speech development in children and young people. As a resident of Hammersmith &
Fulham, you may not be able to attend the events that are offered but you are able to access all the
resources that are available on the resources page of their website.Click here to find out more.

Year 6 Stewardship

On Wednesday, Year 6 children went around the school and helped out in classes and offices!
They did this as part of an RE lesson concerning stewardship. The children were so helpful - we
will definitely be doing it again!



https://communicationhub.org/resources/

Readers of the Week

This week, the Star Reader of the Week is Ibrahim in Lima (Y2) and Nathan in
Tripoli (Y5)

Well Done!

Skills Builder Weekly Challenge

Have you been completing any of these skills builder challenges at home? Please let us know how you
are finding these. Here is this week's challenge!

."; % Skills Challenges See all Skills Challenges

Reflection Questions

Getting Started: When do you find it easier (or more

When you are outside with your family, work together to create a piece of natural art. . . . N
u 2 o g : difficult) to work with others in a positive way?

You could be in the garden, at the park, the woods or even the seaside.

Encourage everyone to join in and decide together where to make the art, what to use . v e cions With

5
and what it will look like. Work as a team to gather natural resources such as sticks, T

leaves, stones or shells to create your art. Can you share ideas and come to an Advanced: How can you encourage others to help out
agreement about the design? Can you help each other while creating it? too?

Mastery: What is an 'unhelpful conflict'? How can you
avoid this when working with others?

Skills Builder has resources available for parents/carers on their website. The Home Zone helps
parents and carers to build their child’s essential skills at home.Each week they have a different Skills
Challenge that parents/carers can complete with their child.  Click here to visit their website

School Calendar

Our School calendar is updated regularly. Please click the link

SR S T S — below to accessit. Click here to see
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https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone
https://www.skillsbuilder.org/parents-and-carers
https://wormholtparkprimary.co.uk/school-calendar/

Attendance

Tst La Paz

2nd Havana and Santiago
Tst Havana

2nd Wellington

Well done to these classes!

Useful Dates
Monday 29th May — Friday 2nd June Half Term
Thursday 29th June INSET DAY

Friday 21st July - 1.30pm Last day of term




